

**MINUTES OF A MEETING OF WOLD NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL**  
**HELD IN THE COMMUNITY CENTRE ON MONDAY 16<sup>th</sup> JULY 2018**

**PRESENT:**

Councillor Lockwood (The Chairman), Councillor West and Councillor Dr Meeson. In addition, parishioner Colin Goodman attended.

**ITEM 1 – Apologies and Declarations of Interest.**

Councillor Botterill, Councillor Robinson, Councillor Barnes and Councillor Cullen made their apologies for non-attendance.

**ITEM 2 – Minutes from the meeting held on Monday 11<sup>th</sup> June 2018.**

The minutes of the meeting held on 11<sup>th</sup> June 2018 had been circulated to councillors prior to the meeting.

**ITEM 3 – Matters arising from the meeting held on Monday 11<sup>th</sup> June 2018.**

Amendment to the minutes – the white lines Councillor West suggested was for Rainsborough Lane and not Butt Lane.

**ITEM 4 – Correspondence.**

Notice of Alteration for June 2018.

The Humberside Police Parish/Town news flyers.

Humberside Police & Crime Commissioner letter.

**ITEM 5 – Defibrillator update.**

The date the phone box notice expires is 8<sup>th</sup> August, though Councillor West advised it should be sooner than this, once it expires we can adopt the box and arrange fitting of the cabinet and defib. The training is given via the DVD and goods provided.

**ITEM 6 – Village green railings**

The wooden white railing around the village green has been painted, it doesn't look great but it was the best the workmen could do as the wood is not in good condition. The Chairman has asked Councillor West to look in to replacing the fence with something that isn't wood.

**ITEM 7 – Speed Radar.**

The Clerk has applied for a grant from Lissett Wind Farm Fund. The Chairman asked if The Clerk could contact Katie Stork advising her about the radar grant application and our conversation with Inspector Robert Cocker. The Chairman spoke with Keith Wells from Burton Fleming Council who will raise the subject in their next meeting, as we would like to share the machine and the cost.

**ITEM 8 – Accounts to pay.**

A cheque was raised and signed for the defibrillator cabinet and signs, made payable to The Defib Store Ltd.

**ITEM 9 – Any other business.**

Councillor West suggested a scheme where we set a weekend aside and ask all the residents of the village to help with a list of jobs to improve the look of the village. We decided on 7<sup>th</sup> & 8<sup>th</sup> September, The Clerk will add details to the website, noticeboard and maybe in the Anvil Arms.

Councillor Dr Meeson asked why the road has been repaired around Grindale but not the other roads around the village, The Clerk will contact Highways to ask when we are scheduled for these repairs, and cc Jane Evison, Paul Lisseter and Jonathan.

Councillor West, on behalf of Councillor Robinson, raised the issue of the overgrown hedge on Richard Shipley’s land which is obstructing the road on the bend of Back Lane. The Clerk will write to Mr Shipley to ask him to trim the trees in the autumn.

The Chairman asked The Clerk to contact the Planning Department regarding a planning application from around 10 years ago. At Mill House Farm an application was made to build a house and demolish a bungalow, the house has been built but the bungalow is still there, Compliance at the Planning office should be able to find the details as it won’t be on the website.

**ITEM 10 - Date of the next meeting.**

The next meeting will be held on Monday 8<sup>th</sup> October 2018 at 7.30 pm in the Community Centre.

The meeting closed at 8:55 p.m

Nicola Stephenson, Parish Clerk,  
16<sup>th</sup> July 2018

Chairman.....

Date.....